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SUBJECT: Bid DISCUSSION/ACTION:

#2021-11 Airport )
Loop Waterline I. Discuss. Accept/Reject Bid #2021-11 Airport Loop Waterline Improvement Project
Improvement

Project

DEPARTMENT INVOLVED: Public Services — Water

BACKGROUND/SUMMARY :
City Staff along with Albert A. Webb and Associates have been working together for Airport Loop
Waterline Improvement Project. Bids were received and opened on December 27, 2021.

The lowest apparent Bidders and recommendation from Webb are:

e SRK Engineering $567,910.00
e Kay Construction $592.688.00
e Eddie Qader $638.089.00
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December 22, 2021

Mr. Jackie Loper
City of Imperial
420 South Imperial

Imperial, California 92251

RE: Bid Review for the Airport Loop Waterline Improvement Project — Bid No. 2021-

I

Dear Mr. Loper:

A total of nine (9) bids proposals were received on December 21, 2021 for the above referenced project
and Webb has reviewed the three (3) lowest bid proposals. The apparent low bid proposal of
$567.910.00 was received from SRK Engineering (SRK) of Escondido. California. The second
apparent low bid proposal of $592.688.00 was received from Kay Construction (Kay) of Santee,
California and the third apparent low bid of $638,089 was received from Eddie Qader (EQ) of Santa
Fe Springs, California.

Based upon Webb’s review of the three (3) lowest bid proposals, all three were found to comply with
the requirements and intent of the specifications. Our routine check of the contractor licenses for the
three low bidders, using the California Contractors State License Board’s website, indicated that all
licenses are in good standing.

All three (3) Contractors provided the required Addendums 1, 2, and 3, and the materials listed in the
Certified Data Sheets are acceptable for the work.

Based upon our review and evaluation of the bid proposals and the engineer’s estimate of $586.000.

Webb recommends that the City award the contract for the referenced project to SRK Engineering in
the amount of $567.910.00.

Should you have any questions or require additional information, please contact our office.

Sincerely.
ALBERT A. WEBB ASSOCIATES

Los £

Shane Bloomfield. PE
Senior Engineer
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